
“YEAR OF PURPOSEFUL ECONOMIC ADJUSTMENT” 
 
PUBLIC SERVICE MINISTRY: CIRCULAR NO. 2/1987: REFERENCE NO. PS: 16/0/36 VII 

 
FROM: Permanent Secretary, 
 Public Service Ministry. SUBJECT: 
 
TO: All Permanent Secretaries, Rally in support of African National 
  Heads of Departments and Congress. 

Regional Executive Officers, 
Regions No. 3 and 4. 
 

DATED: 1987/01/02.   
 
   

On Thursday, January 8, 1987 at 16:30 hours, a Rally will be held in the Sophia Auditorium to 
pledge support to members of the African National Congress. The main speaker at this Rally will 
be His Excellency, the President, Comrade Hugh Desmond Hoyte, S.C. 
 
It would be appreciated if you could mobilize all members of your staff to attend this event. 
Please make use of the transport facilities available within your Ministry / Department to 
transport workers to the venue. 
 
Finally, I have been asked by the former Permanent Secretary, Ministry of National Mobilization 
to wish you, through this medium, an enjoyable, productive and prosperous New Year. He also 
express sincere appreciation for your worthy support during the years. 
 
It is hoped that you would continue to contribute to the success of the Ministry by supporting the 
various National Events and Ceremonies. 
 
Your attendance and that of your staff on January 8th at Sophia are very important. 
 
 
…………………………. 
J.E. SINCLAIR, 
PERMANENT SECRETARY. 


